Minutes of the Piper's Area Resident's association Committee Meeting 8.10.12

Venue: Carole Bent's house – The Old Nursery, Marlborough Lane, at 8pm

1. Apologies: Kareen Boyd, Colin Doubleday, Cllr Bluh, Cllr Mattock, Daphne Hardwick, Bea Menier, Pete Cousins.

Present: Duncan Cunningham, Cllr Watts, Claire Bouverie-Brine, Carole Bent, PC Tim North, Adrian Downing, Susanne Webb, Linda Kasmaty.

2. Minutes of the last meeting were approved by Carole and seconded by Claire.

3. Police Update

Colin Smith who has been seen in the area washing cars, has had his ASBO updated, details of this appear in the latest edition of the Swindon South Neighbourhood Policing Team quarterly newsletter available at www.wiltshire.police.uk Basically he can still clean cars, but not beg or sleep rough.

Events held in the Town Gardens have been fine from a police point of view.

Graffiti is appearing, particularly 'crop' and 'ace', any information regarding the perpetrators should be passed to the police.

There have been vehicles broken into at the Croft car park, particularly during the day when vans have been forced open to take tools out of them by thieves approaching from the Copse. It would help if vans could park facing the entrance to the car park so their side doors could be seen by CCTV cameras.

There were a couple of burglaries in August in Okus Road and Lethbridge Road, the person responsible has been apprehended. 

The council ward boundary changes have been adopted by the police, so Wood Street is no longer PC Tim North's 'patch' although he does help out there at night if needed.

Tim and his team are based at Gablecross, they do have a cabin at Wichelstowe, and will eventually have a proper building there once the community area is built.

There have been staffing changes resulting in them being 2 PCSOs short. Mr Bull is now acting Chief Inspector.

The 0845 number we used to dial for the police service is going to be switched off, for non emergency calls, the number to dial is 101 which connects the caller to Devizes Police Station.

4. Matters Arising

Cllr Watts gave us an update on the following points:

The signage about the Goddard House has now been erected near the church.

Mela passes- our points have been noted.

The Evelyn Street Bridge repairs will mainly take place from the top, involving waterproofing. There will be structural work from below necessitating some closure of the road underneath the bridge. Work will be completed by March/April 2013.

The gas main trench on the Croft school site has been filled in.

On the 16th of October, Cllr Watts will meet with Nick Capstick and Laren Connor of White Horse Federation and encourage them to meet with us.

Croft site contacts need to be posted on a board on the site, giving in and out of office hours numbers. Cllr Watts was under the impression that these were on a notice board on the site.

Action: A committee member to check whether the notice board has been put up, and report back to Cllr Watts

It was suggested that land at the side of Evelyn St. belongs to a house, so it can't have a pavement built on it. The council are proposing increasing the length of the existing pavement according to the plans send via email to members of the committee. It was suggested that we get someone to talk over the plans with us.

Action: Cllr Watts to look into whether the land is privately owned.

The 'cappucino' pavement between the Marriott car park and the unadopted part of Marlborough Lane will be resurfaced soon.

Jackie Moyles has confirmed that the play area beside the Croft School will be cleaned up, and then checked on a weekly basis and will be totally refurbished after a consultation with interested people about the sort of equipment that will be needed there in October 2013.

Action: Cllr Watts will look into planting the area around the sub station to camouflage it and muffle the sound, and the area edging the play area needs replanting with trees that were removed when the foundations for the school were laid.

5. Signage

Carole asked whether there is an opportunity to have more signs informing people about the history of Old Town with the intention of increasing civic pride; she has met with Jackie Moyles, Cllr Watts and Mark Childs who are interested in doing a walk around Old Town in November to look at the     possibility of getting funding to do this. Richard Deacon and Terry King could be invited to join in as well.

Action: Susanne will find out about Cilla Slipper's walks around Old Town and email Cllr Watts with the information.

6. Project Idea

In 1898, there were some campaigning women in Old Town, we could be inspired by this and look into cleaning up buildings in Old Town. Terry King supports the idea apparently of a spring clean week, we could tie in with businesses and the council; the Old Town Group will discuss this at their next meeting and contribute their ideas on this. The scheme 'Love my Street' is very similar to this idea.

7. Treeplanting

We have not been successful with our idea of applying for 60 Jubilee trees, but the Woodland Trust is getting 1000 trees in November and has agreed to give us 60 of them. The idea is to plant them in an avenue beside where the railway line would have gone up the embankment beside Marlborough Lane. When we know the date we will be given the trees, we will send leaflets out to the PARA area inviting people to come along to help with the tree planting, refreshments will be provided. Committee members will make cakes, and Carole offered the use of her kitchen to make drinks.

  Action: Adrian to invite the Head of Croft School and pupils to the tree planting.

Adrian has applied for a Community Grand for a shrubbery of 30 shrubs. It was suggested that the shrubs should be planted at a later date once the proposed trees are in place: ie. Shrub planting at some stage next year.

8. Change of Meeting Day

This was discussed at length, Monday is the only day we can all attend, apart from Daphne.

9. Planning Matters

Deferred until next meeting.

10. Questions about the use of Croft Facilities

Rosemarie Phillips raised 2 questions about the Croft, firstly she thought access to sporting facilities had been reduced, this is not the case.

Secondly she thought the school looked larger and had a different orientation than she was expecting from the drawings she had studied of the plans. 3D CAD would assist understanding of drawings.

Concern was expressed about safeguarding the rest of the Croft playing fields for the future.

Action: Cllr Watts will investigate safeguards in place.

There is a 21 year convenant on the field because of funding from the FA for the pitches.

The gates to the Croft site by the car park have been removed for renovation, there was concern that  this would reduce security of the site, PC North was not concerned by the lack of gates. Red barriers will be put across until the gates return.

Action: Cllr Watts will send a list of email addresses to contact about the gates.

11. Update about Meeting with Jackie Moyles

Already covered under item 5.

AOB

The Old Town Group minutes mentioned the fact that Cllr Bluh said the Mela had outgrown the Town gardens venue.

Action: Cllr Watts to find out what Cllr Bluh meant when he said that.

There is an Independent Review Meeting on the 22nd of October 

Date of Next Meeting: 12th November 7pm at Carole's house.

